
 
A REPORT ON MOVIE NIGHT 

 

New Horizon College of Engineering’s Sargam 2024 Organizing Committee hosted a memorable 

movie night on November 22, 2024. The event took place in the serene Lawn Area of the campus. 

Open to all students, the event aimed to foster a fun and engaging atmosphere that encouraged 

social interaction and community bonding. 

 

The movie chosen for the evening was Sam Bahadur. This 2023 Indian Hindi-language 

biographical war drama is based on the life of India's first Field Marshal, Sam Manekshaw. The 

selection was made with consideration of students' interests and preferences, ensuring broad 

appeal. Free popcorn was provided throughout the evening, adding to the movie-theater-like 

atmosphere. 

 

The ambience was lively and cheerful, creating a sense of togetherness as students from various 

disciplines gathered to enjoy the event. Laughter, applause, and excitement filled the air as 

students immersed themselves in the movie and each other's company. 

Glimpses of the event: 

https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1N11jcczX9pUqPDDt1xchgAAbQMnFJQpb?usp=sharing 

 

 


